
In Loving Memory of 

Larry J. Dennis 
June 21, 1938 ~ July 15, 2024 

 
Memorial Service 
Friday, August 16, 2024 ▪ 11:00 AM 
Trinity Lutheran Church ▪ 502 N 4th St  
Bismarck, North Dakota 
Interment 
Friday, August 16, 2024 ▪ 2:00 PM 
North Dakota Veterans Cemetery 
Mandan, North Dakota 
 
Gathering Music   
Thanksgiving For Baptism 
Processional Hymn              “How Great Thou Art”                         ELW  #856 
Welcoming of the Congregation 
Prayer of the Day 
Remembrances 
Special Music                 “Go in Peace” 
Scripture Reading          Psalm 23 

Romans 8:31-35, 37-39 
 John 14:1-6 

  
Sermon  
Special Music          “Amazing Grace, My Chains are Gone”  
Apostle’s Creed  
Prayers  
Lord’s Prayer             Sung by Congregation 
Commendation 
Recessional Hymn           “Battle Hymn of the Republic ”            #890 
 
Officiant Rev. Mark Narum 
Musician Amanda Samuelson 
Family Friends Singing Deb Kourajian, Kathy Jo Taylor,  
Julie Stavn, Mary Steiner, Kent Taylor  
 
Following the service, the family invites you to join them for lunch and 
fellowship in the Fellowship Hall at Trinity Lutheran Church. 

Larry J. Dennis died peacefully in Fargo, ND on July 15th, 2024 at the 

age of 86.  

Larry was born on June 21, 1938 in Fargo, son of the late Lawrence ‘Pat’ 

and Thora Dennis. He received his early education in Bismarck and higher 

education at NDSU, US Army Advanced Engineer School in Virginia and 

Command and General Staff College at University of Reno. 

He married Edna James in 1960 in Bismarck. He was the love of her life. 

They had three children, Kim (Dennis) Timmers, Michael Dennis and 

Jeffrey Dennis. Their family home in Bismarck was built in 1963 at the edge 

of town. Edna and Larry lived their entire married life in that home with the 

exception of time in the military service. The family enjoyed many summer 

weekends at Lake Tschida boating, sailing, and waterskiing. Edna and Larry 

bought a second home in Prenton, England and spent most winters there for 

27 years. 

Larry was employed by the North Dakota Department of Transportation for 

34 years designing interstate highways and municipal arterial roadways 

throughout the state including several major projects in Bismarck. 

Additionally, he served 38 years in the North Dakota Army National Guard 

as a Company Commander, Battalion Commander, and Troop Commander 

at the state level retiring in 1991 as a Colonel. 

Larry was an active member of the Board of Deacons of Trinity Lutheran 

Church serving as Chairman for several years. He also served as Chair of 

Scouting, Men of the Church, and Community Thanksgiving Service at the 

church. He designed the North Dakota Veterans Cemetery and oversaw its 

construction. Hobbies included traveling with family, golfing with Edna and 

golfing with friends 

Larry is survived by his wife of 63 years, Edna; two children, Kim (Rick) 

Timmers and Michael (Kristen) Dennis; two grandchildren, Emma and 

Joseph and many nieces and nephews.  

He was preceded in death by his parents; one son, Jeffrey; and his brother, 

Terry. 

In lieu of flowers, memorials are preferred to Trinity Lutheran Church 

(TrinityBismarck.com) or the North Dakota Veteran’s Cemetery Foundation 

(NDVCF.org/donor-info). Tribute Video 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Eastgate & Parkway Funeral Service 
Bismarck, North Dakota 

In Loving Memory of 

June 21, 1938 ~ July 15, 2024 


